





Report of Snow Conditions and Trees across Trails in the Jemez Mountains on Sunday, January 2, 2022
Sam Beard, January 3
On Sunday, January 2, Michael Arndt and Sam Beard skied in the Redondo Campground and Los Griegos Areas in the Jemez Mountains.
We parked across the highway from Redondo Campground and skied most of the roads in the campground. We found 10 inches of powder and no tracks in the campground. As we were leaving, a couple arrived, and they were planning to ski the tracks that we had set. The temperature was 17F when we started skiing.
We drove to Los Griegos and started skiing Ladera Trail in about 12 inches of powder. After skiing less than a quarter-mile, we found a large tree down across the trail. We skied around this first one, but turned around when we saw two other large trees across this trail at the same location. David D Antonio skied past these three trees and farther up Los Griegos Mountain. He found many trees down on the various trails in this area.
We then continued driving along NM-4 past the other cross country ski trailheads. At Corral Canyon we found about a half-dozen cars in the small plowed parking area. On the Valles Caldera National Preserve, the Missing Trailhead parking had been plowed, but no parking had been plowed on the south side of the highway at Coyote Call Trailhead. Parking had been plowed on the north side of the highway there. Parking had been plowed at a few of the Valle Grande Overlooks. The VCNP main gate was open, and the road to the check-in station had been plowed.
In the morning, the highway had been plowed, but there were many icy and snow-packed areas. When we left in the afternoon, much of the highway was just wet with a few snow-packed areas.
Photographs of the outing are presented below.
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Michael Arndt standing beside a very large fir tree across Ladera Trail in the Los Griegos area. We skied around the lower end of this
tree and found two other trees adjacent to this down tree. All photos by Sam Beard
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Michael standing beside a large pine tree across Ladera Trail about one-quarter mile from the trailhead. We found a total of three large
trees across the trail at this location.
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